Mendham Recreation Committee Minutes: November 9, 2016

In attendance: Ned Panfile, Kevin Lanahan, Dave Sharkey, Christine Glassner & Bruce DiBisceglie.
1. Communications
a. October ‘16 Mendham Borough Recreation Committee (MBRC) meeting minutes distributed and posted to Borough website.  
b. Meetings:

c. Correspondence

i. Bruce received an email from The John Birch Society (JBS) requesting to march in the 2017 Labor Day parade. The MBRC requested more information from the JBS through Bruce.
2. Holly Trail:

a. The Annual Holly Trail will take place at the Borough Park gazebo on Saturday, December 3rd at 4pm. Bruce and his family will distribute donuts and hot cocoa. Note: there is a remote chance that Bruce Virginia that weekend and an alternate from the MBRC needs to be identified.
b. Christine inquired about the tree lighting since the tree has been removed. Bruce will inquire with Fran Plodkowski and Ken O’Brien. (note: DPW has planted a new tree)
3. 2017 Field Allotment Schedule: 

a. Bruce shared with the committee that he and Margot have discussed adding a Port-O-John field to the current facility request form. 

b. After discussion, the determination was not to add this to the form (for all 20+ requestors to address), but to handle Port-O-John facilities on a case by case basis (primarily at Westfield with WMSC and the Board of Education for Mountain View School).

c. A notice for field requests will be sent to all 2015/2016 requestors by Bruce by Nov 12. A second reminder will be sent in December. Field requests are due by Dec 31st.

4. 2017 MBRC Staffing: 

a. The three-year terms for Kevin and Amy expire 12/31/16. Kevin has expressed the desire to continue his term. Bruce will contact Amy.
b. Christine will vacate her term as she has been elected to the Borough Council. Her unexpired term runs through Dec 31, 2017

c. The two Alternate positions will also need to be filled.
5. Prior Business:   
a. Bruce spoke with Peter Wright (Rec Dir, Mendham Twp). Pete will work with his DPW to replace the crosswalk sign on Cold Hill at the Patriots Path crossing.

6. New Business:   
a. Bruce discussed the use of the MBRC eBlast. He had received several requests to use for outside organizations, but he does not want to over use the communication to avoid ‘white noise’.
b. The MBRC will co-sponsor the Mendham Ski Club trips. Twp will organize the trip, the Borough will promote using the eBlast.

c. The 2017 MBRC budget was submitted by Bruce. The overall budget calls for a decrease of 2.4% from the 2016 budget. 

d. The MBRC approved the idea of moving the Labor Day Band from the gazebo to the 3rd base line of the ball field and to work with the Pastime Club to add a tent for the band next to the 50/50 tent.

e. Bruce will purchase a back-up bulb for the newly acquired Sanyo movie projector (model” PLC-WXU700A) at a cost of $253 to be applied to the 2016 MBRC budget.

Next Meeting: 7:30pm, Wednesday, December 14th, 2016 at the Black Horse Tavern
